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 A Message from the Supervisor…

Happy New Year! I hope 2022 proves to be a wonderful year for you and your family. 

I want to personally thank all the generous families and businesses who donated or are donating to our 

Thanksgiving, Christmas, and Snow Angel programs. We were able to distribute over 260 Thanksgiving 

baskets and we’re on track to provide a record number of Christmas gift cards and winter jackets to 

residents in need.  Your support allowed us to make the holidays a little brighter for many more families.  

In addition to our holiday programs, we are truly amazed at the support our food pantry consistently 

receives. We have been able to keep our pantry shelves stocked with food throughout the year despite a dramatic 

increase in usage.  The food pantry is currently serving over 1000 residents per month which is up from an average of 

490 visits early this year. Without the tremendous support of generous donors, it would be hard for us to keep up with the 

ever-increasing need. 

Finally, I am proud to announce that for the ninth consecutive year the Township has not increased its tax levy. The 

Township continues to account for less than 1% of your property tax bill. This is despite an increasing list of valuable social 

and taxpayer services that we offer our community.  One of the new services we recently added helps our community’s 

veterans. Walter Wilson, an accredited and experienced Veterans Service Officer (VSO), will be available four days a week 

at the Township to assist veterans, their dependents, and their survivors in understanding and applying for local, state, 

and federal military benefits. These benefits include health services, educational programs, retirement, and home loans. 

As a Navy veteran myself, I know how valuable assistance in navigating the often-complicated military benefits program 

can be. I am honored and excited that we can now offer, at no cost, this important resource to our local service members. 

Please take the time to learn about the services we provide for families, youth, seniors, and taxpayers. You or someone 

you know may greatly benefit from the assistance we can provide.   

  George K. Busse 

George K. Busse 

Township Supervisor 

Township Elected Officials
( left to right ) 

Dale Niewiardowski - Township Trustee 

Richard Keenley – Township Trustee 

Connie Carosielli – Assessor 

Suellen Satern – Township Clerk 

George Busse – Township Supervisor  

Greg Wojtecki – Township Trustee 

Vince Dante – Township Trustee 
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SSaavvee  tthhee  ddaattee  !!  

JAN. 7 – FEB. 17 Accepting "Souper" Bowl 

Donations.  

JAN. 10 – Youth Services Groups Starting.  

JAN. 15 – Building CLOSED 12p.m - 1p.m for 
all Staff Meeting.

JAN. 15 – Last day to drop off snow boots 

and snow pants for the Snow Angel Program. 

JAN. 17 – Office CLOSED for Martin Luther 

King Day. 

1st week of FEB. – Property Tax Bills 

estimated to be mailed out.  

FEB. 21 – Office CLOSED for President’s Day. 

MAR. 30 – Employment Seminar. 

APR. 12 – Annual Town Meeting. 

East Entrance 

Administration & Passports 

847-437-0300

Assessor's Office 

224-265-6110

West Entrance 

Social Services & Food Pantry 

224-265-6111

Adult & Family Counseling Youth Services 

847-981-0373

Veteran's Service Officer
224-265-6112

Page 12  "Simply Give" Thank you  
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Assessing the Situation

My staff and I want to wish you a Happy 

and Healthy New Year!  Although 2021 

presented us all with problems to 

overcome, we hope that the procedures 

within our office that have been modified 

for your safety and convenience will 

be welcomed. 

As of this writing, our taxpayers have yet 

to be notified of the results from 

assessment appeals filed in 2021. Until this 

occurs, the Cook County Board of Review 

cannot be opened for further appeals. 

When the Board of Review opens Elk Grove Township, 

we will post it on our website and notify those of you who are 

on our email/phone lists. 

The procedures to file with the Board of Review will remain 

the same as last year. If you are familiar with the 

Online appeal process, my office will be more than 

happy to send you comparable properties via email, and 

you can file an appeal on your own by going to the 

Board of Review website: 

www.cookcountyboardofreview.com.  

If you would prefer, you may call us at (224)265-6110 and 

we will assist you over the phone with your appeal. 

You may also use our dedicated email address: 

www.appeals@elkgrovetownship.com  

Lastly, please feel free to come in the office at 600 Landmeier 

Rd., Elk Grove Village. For your convenience, please call first 

and make an appointment with a staff member. This will 

eliminate prolonged waiting periods, although an 
appointment is not required. 

We strongly encourage calling or emailing us first.  If we 

are unable to answer your call, please leave a voice mail 

and we will return your call as soon as we possibly can. 

As we approach February, we should have the updated 

forms for filing exemptions. Again, please call first so that 

you are bringing the correct documentation for the 

exemptions you qualify for. It will be our pleasure to file 

these for you with the County Assessor’s office. 

At this point in the pandemic, we are still requiring face masks, 

and have hand sanitizer available for your use. I’m sure you 

will agree with me, we all look forward to the time when 

things return to “normal”. 

Connie Carosielli 

CIAO Assessor 

Clerk’s Corner 

I’d like to wish all of our Elk Grove 

Township residents a happy and 

healthy New Year!  I know we are all 

hoping that more aspects of our life 

will get back to normal in 2022.  I 

have been in my new role as 

Township Clerk for over 6 months 

now, and I’d like to highlight some 

information that you may find 

helpful. 

If you want to know more about the 

services that our township provides, please check out our 

website: elkgrovetownship.com, or check out our page 

on Facebook.  We are adding new services all the time, 

including services for veterans and weekly wellbeing 

checks by phone for seniors.   

Another way to learn more about what the township is all 

about is to watch one of our board meetings, which you 

can find by going to YouTube and typing in Elk Grove 

Township. During our board meetings we have been 
having the different township departments give an 
overview of the services that they provide, so you can 
learn more about our food pantry services, our bus rides 
for seniors and the disabled, and many other services.   

One of the areas under the responsibility of the Township 

Clerk is Elections.  To learn more about upcoming local 

elections and registering to vote you can go to the 

Cook County Clerk’s website:  cookcountyclerkil.gov.  It is 

very user friendly and if you click on Elections, you can find 

out who your current elected officials are, what your 

voter registration status is, how and where you can 

register to vote, details about upcoming elections, 

election results and how to become an election judge. 

Our next election is not until June 28, 2022 and it will be 

the primary for the election of our next governor - a very 

important election. All the details about 

voter registration deadlines and early voting can be 

found at cookcountyclerkil.gov.  I hope you will all 

participate in this very important voting process - we 

are blessed to live in a country where we have the right to 

vote! 

Please be careful and stay safe this winter - here’s hoping 

that our snowfall is light and that spring comes early! 

Suellen Satern 

Township Clerk 
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      Welcome Shoppers! 

The Elk Grove Township Food Pantry is dedicated to 

aiding the members of their community in times of 

need.  Food pantry usage is at a record high as we strive 

to reach everyone to ensure they have access to food 

and essential household items. To register with the food 

pantry, please call 224-265-6111 and schedule your first 

pantry visit. Be sure to arrive at the pantry 15 minutes 

prior to your appointment to receive a food pantry card. 

All you need is a current (within 30 days) utility bill and a 

photo ID.     

If you are a current 

food pantry client, 

be sure to check the 

expiration date on 

your food pantry 

card. Cards are only 

valid for 6 months 

and need to be 

renewed in a timely 

manner, please be sure to bring a current utility bill and 

photo ID to your next appointment.  

Food Pantry cards are very important and you will need 

to present it every time you wish to use the Food Pantry. 

 

 

 

Thank you, Neighbors, for all the donations. The food 

pantry could not operate without your generosity. 

 Sanford Chemicals 

TopCo 

CJ Logistics 

Friends at the Lutheran Church of Martha 

& Mary 

Schaumburg Covenant Church 

Elk Grove High School Student Council 

Tony’s Fresh Market 

Parker Hannifin Corp 

Chase Bank in EGV 

Northern Illinois Crochet Guild 

Friends at Day Rehab at Alexian 

Gourmet Delights Chicago 

Friends at Living & Giving Community 

Garden 

Packages 4 Patriots 

Friends at St. Paul Lutheran Church 

Friends of Carol Sweeney 

Diane Rogers 

Kathleen Mode 

Ivan Smalley 

Lee Rogers 

Andrew Duffy 

Nara Sethuraman 

Nancy Corry 

Sharon Gintz 

Kathy Judd 

Margaret McCreadie 

John & Lenore Zumph 

Rene DelSignore 

Meyer Walter 

Mary Anne Benden 

Denise Suchor 

Christine Juhas 

Carolyn Butz 

Georgia Landt 

Allan Kajiwara 

Dale & Christen Bridges 

Patty Cortese 

Elizabeth Romo 

Jack Amaro 

Linda Finley 

Karen Krieger 

Nonie Russel 

Patty McKnight 

 

Hours of Operation 

Tuesday 

9:30a.m - 12p.m & 1p.m -7p.m 

Wednesday & Thursday 

9:30a.m-12p.m & 1p.m- 3:30p.m 

Food Pantry visits are BY APPOINTMENT ONLY! 

Please call to schedule your 

next appointment 

 

Thank you, Neighbors, for all the donations. The food 

pantry could not operate without your generosity. 

 Sanford Chemicals 

TopCo 

CJ Logistics 

Friends at the Lutheran Church of Martha 

& Mary 

Schaumburg Covenant Church 

Elk Grove High School Student Council 

Tony’s Fresh Market 

Parker Hannifin Corp 

Chase Bank in EGV 

Northern Illinois Crochet Guild 

Friends at Day Rehab at Alexian 

Gourmet Delights Chicago 

Friends at Living & Giving Community 

Garden 

Packages 4 Patriots 

Friends at St. Paul Lutheran Church 

Friends of Carol Sweeney 

Diane Rogers 

Kathleen Mode 

Ivan Smalley 

Lee Rogers 

Andrew Duffy 

Nara Sethuraman 

Nancy Corry 

Sharon Gintz 

Kathy Judd 

Margaret McCreadie 

John & Lenore Zumph 

Rene DelSignore 

Meyer Walter 

Mary Anne Benden 

Denise Suchor 

Christine Juhas 

Carolyn Butz 

Georgia Landt 

Allan Kajiwara 

Dale & Christen Bridges 

Patty Cortese 

Elizabeth Romo 

Jack Amaro 

Linda Finley 

Karen Krieger 

Nonie Russel 

Patty McKnight 

Food Pantry



5

Have you had a recent situation
that has caused you to fall behind
in your ComEd bill? Call us to see
if you qualify for a ComEd
Hardship grant of up to $500.

COMED HARDSHIP

Low Income Home Energy
Assistance Program is open until
May 30, 2022 or until funds are
exhausted. Call us today to see if
you qualify.

LIHEAP

If your household falls between
200% and 300% of Federal
poverty level you could quailfy for
a grant towards your Nicor gas
bill.

NICOR SHARING

Elk Grove Township is a SA Service 
Extension Site. Call us to see if you could 
be eligible for utility or shelter assistance 
after an emergency.

SALVATION ARMY SERVICE

EXTENSION

CALL US AT 224-265-6111

MOBILE DENTAL CLINIC 

Provides access to quality dental care. If 
your household falls at or below 200% 
federal poverty level you can qualify to 
use the mobile dental clinic. Call 
224-265-6111 for more information.

EMPLOYMENT 
SUPPORT 
CENTER
Elk Grove Township is working to meet the 
employment needs of the local 
community. We can assist you with your job 
search by providing information, assisting 
with LinkedIn profiles, resumes, and cover 
letters, interview/networking skills, etc.

UUppccoommiinngg  EEmmppllooyymmeenntt    
SSeemmiinnaarr

MMaarrcchh  3300,,  22002222  
1100::3300AAMM  

""Targeted Search" 

"Finding the Best Employers & Jobs for You” Do you 
want “a job”, or “the best Job for you”? Looking 
for work is often difficult. Let us help you find 
your ideal job & employer. We’ll focus on 
various search strategies that work and discuss 
how much time to spend on each search to 
better structure your weekly job search activities.

Registration is required - 

Contact 224.222.0935 or
JobHelp@elkgrovetownship.com

Department of Social Services
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Thanks to our wonderful and generous community of donors,  the 

Elk Grove Township Social Services Department was able to      

provide over 260 Thanksgiving baskets to families in need this 

Thanksgiving.  

 

 



7

T
T

Thank you to our generous community members who donated 
gift cards for the HOPE FOR THE HOLIDAYS PROGRAM or 

toys for the TOYS FOR TOTS program. 

Your kindness helped make this season bright for those in need! 
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Welcome to the New Year! 

Elk Grove Township Youth Services offers a variety of 

groups to community organizations including but not 

limited to schools, scouts, churches and libraries within 

the boundaries of Elk Grove Township. Groups focus on 

life skills such as communication, teamwork and problem-

solving. In addition, we offer an array of groups virtually 

and in person at the Township building. These programs 

enhance learning in the areas of: 

• Communication and Leadership

• Managing Strong Emotions

• Resiliency

• Diversity and Inclusion

Winter 2022 Programs 

Groups start the week of January 10th and run through 

the week ending March 18th 

Jr High/High School Empowerment Group 

Wednesdays - 3:00p.m – 5:00 p.m.  

This group starts on January 12 and continues through 

March 16.  It will provide middle and high school youth 

with opportunities for:  

- Healthy, positive relationship with peers

- Coping with their emotions

- Growth in their confidence

- Practicing and learning social skills

Join us weekly for open discussions and experimental skill-

building opportunities.  

Social Skills Group (2nd - 5th grade) 

Wednesday – 5:30p.m – 7:00p.m. 

This group starts on January 12 and continues through 

March 16. It is designed for to work on skills and strategies 

such as:  

- Connecting with peers through common interests

- Feeling comfortable entering and existing

conversations

- Developing coping skills to deal with social

conflict and bullying

- Being part of a group

- Managing emotions

- Mindfulness techniques

This will be a weekly opportunity to think about others 

and learn new social thinking strategies. 

Building Teen Community  

2nd and 4th Tuesday of the month 4:00p.m – 4:45p.m. 

This group will start on January 11 and continue through 

March 8. It is designed for middle and high school-aged 

kids and meets virtually twice a month. This group focuses 

on optimizing socialization, expanding community 

engagement, building strong friendships.  

Youth Services staff can also tailor and provide 

programming for your organization’s specific needs.  To 

register for any groups or suggest a group for your child’s 

school, email Renee Dorn at 

Rdorn@elkgrovetownship.com or call (847) 981-0373. 

We look Forward to connecting with you, discussing your 

child’s needs, and what we can do to help support them 

in this ever-changing world. You are not alone. You may 

help us create a new group not only for your child but 

others in the township.  

Youth Services
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A Good Night’s Sleep 

Scheduling demands for families are ever increasing. 

Alarms going off at 6:00a.m, preparing meals, 

getting ready for school and work, and then the 

transport. After a full day, some kids go to after 

school care or an activity, others get on a bus or get a 

ride home. There may be shuffling back and forth 

to more activities, grabbing dinner, homework, 

clean up, errands, and squeezing in some self-care. 

It’s a wonder that kids and parents can fit it all in, 

wind down, and get enough good quality sleep.  

According to Margaret Richards, PHD, a director at the 

Pediatric Behavioral Health Department at the 

Cleveland Clinic, “sleep gives cells a chance to 

regenerate, muscles to repair themselves, and the 

brain a chance to recalibrate hormone levels that 

affect mood, appetite and the ability to focus.”  She 

further states for children, “sleep really impacts how 

well kids’ brain’s function, from how much information 

they can absorb to how they perform on a test.”  For 

example, if a teen stays up late studying for a test and 

doesn’t get enough sleep, he will have a harder time 

trying to access the information required the next day. 

Additionally, various studies have shown that lack of 

sleep can impact many areas of our health, including 

increased weight gain, academic and work 

performance, safety, and emotional stability. 

Researchers suggest that school-aged children require 

10 to 12 hours of sleep, teens about 10 hours and 

adults require 8-10 hours per night.  

How can we help our children and teens get 

the sleep they need? How can adults get the 

sleep we need?  

First, provide a consistent bedtime routine 

limiting television, computer, cell phone use. 

Second, don’t allow children and teens to 

drink caffeinated beverages at night eat 

sugar, or to take a nap when they get home 

from school.   

Third, role model good sleep habits.  Teach 

kids to plan for a reasonable bedtime.  

Help your children 

determine what 

time they ought 

to be going to bed 

according to what 

time they need to 

wake up each 

morning. For 

example, if a third-grader needs to be up at 6:30 and 

requires 10 to 12 hours of sleep a night, he should be 

going to bed no later than 8:30. Explain how many 

hours he has after school to get his homework done, 

and assist him in creating a rough schedule for his 

evening hours that allows enough room for 

schoolwork, activities, dinner, winding down and 

bedtime. Even if he doesn’t hit all the guidelines, you 

establish every night, he will be learning how to 

organize his evenings so that he has enough time to 

sleep — a skill that will serve him well throughout his 

life.  

Despite our best efforts, children and teens may resist 

our guidelines with protests such as “all my friends are 

doing it. …”   These are expected.  You can simply say, 

“I understand (smile, and walk away).”  Or, “your job 

right now is to attend school.”   If you can show me that 

you can handle it well, and make good and healthy 

choices, I’ll support you.   

For more information, or for assistance with family 

concerns, Contact the Adult and Family Counseling 

Program at 847-981-0373. 

Adult and Family Counseling
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• Renewal/Correction of Driver’s License

• New/Renewal/Correction of State ID

• License Plate Renewal Stickers

• Motor voter registration with renewal of DL/ID 

• Organ Donor Registration with renewal of DL/ID 

Seniors, age 65 and up, no charge for state ID 

SPECIAL EVENT!

SECRETARY OF STATE

 MOBILE SERVICES

Have you thought of going to the Secretary 

of State office, but the lines scare you off? 

Fear no more.

 A Mobile Secretary of State Unit is coming 

to Elk Grove Township on March 1 from 

10am – 2pm, with no appointments 

necessary.

Services provided at the event include: 

Please note: Seniors, age 75 and over, must visit a 

permanent Secretary of State Facility to renew drivers’ 

licenses.

Visit www.cyberdriveillinois.com for fees and required 

documentation. Cash is not accepted at Mobile 

Facilities. Real ID applications and driver's tests will 

NOT be administered.

Medical Lending 

Closet
Are you in need of gently used medical 

equipment? 

The Township Medical Lending Closet has a 

wide variety of gently used medical equipment 

available for lending at increments of three (3) 

months. 

Walkers, canes, bath seats, bed tables, bed side 

rails, toilet seats with handles, and many other 

items are currently available. 

Check out is fast and easy! Call to schedule 

curbside pickup or to learn more about the items 

in our lending closet. 

((222244))  226655--66111111

Annual Town Meeting 

600 Landmeier Rd Elk
Grove Village, IL 

(847) 437-0300

Park on the east 
side and enter the 

Meeting Hall 
directly. 

Tuesday

 April 12, 2022

  7:00 p.m.

For the Community
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The Community

Empowerment Fund is 

funded 100% by 

community donation. 

There are NO township 

funds to draw from. 

This is why we need 

the help of the 

community in order to 

assist our neighbors in need. Please consider a non-

restricted monetary donation. 

We are proud of the assistance that the Elk Grove 

Township Community Empowerment Fund has provided 

to the community, especially during these 

unprecedented times. 

Since its inception nearly 4 years ago, this not-for- profit, 

501(c)3 organization has worked collaboratively with 

EGT to further the mission and vision of the township by 

“Empowering People through Community.” 

While all township programs are designed to be efficient 

and thorough, other programs have limitations that, at 

times, make it impossible to fully resolve a resident’s 

emergency. The staff at the township is able to use this 

fund to help residents with needs that may not fall under 

the guidelines of our other financial assistance programs 

or when the funding from these other programs is not 

enough to “fix” a client’s emergency. The goal of the Elk 

Grove Township Community Empowerment Fund is to 

fill those gaps and assist residents in need who 

are working toward self-sufficiency. 

Types of emergencies we have been able to help resolve 

include, housing, utilities, emergency medical needs, 

transportation to work/medical appointments, etc. 

To help fund this exciting program, please make your tax- 

deductible donations to: 

Elk Grove Township Community Empowerment Fund, 

600 Landmeier Road, Elk Grove Village, IL 60007. 

Find us on AmazonSmile
smile.amazon.com/ch/36-4872084

Food Pantry Donations
Monetary donations are accepted at the pantry year- 

round and often help fill the gaps between donated 

food items and items that are in high demand. If you 

would like to bring in or send a monetary donation, 

please mail or drop off your donation at 600 

Landmeier Rd, Elk Grove, IL 60007. When dropping off 

monetary donations, please use the EAST entrance. 

Donations are accepted Monday through Friday 9AM to 

4PM. If you need help with your donation drop-off, 

please call 224-265-6111 and someone will assist you! 

THANK YOU IN ADVANCE 

Ways to Donate
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Where Estimates are Always Free!

(847) 264-8206
www.allshingles.com

A&D
Home Improvement

Located in Elk Grove Village, 

A&D Home Improvement  
is a Trusted, Family-Owned,  

Full Service Exterior Remodeler  

with an A+ BBB rating. 

Call us for all your
COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL  
ROOFING - SIDING - WINDOW 

and GUTTER replacement needs!

We also work with insurance claims!

CALL US TODAY

Thank you, Donors ! 
Thank you to all Meijer Simply Give Donors. The Pantry truly benefits 

from donations through the simply give campaign and your 
generous donations directly benefit the community. For more 
information on how to get involved, please call 847-437-0300.

Supervisor George K
Busse (right) with
Dwight Hoffman 
 (left)  from Porte

Brown, LLC. Thank
you Porte Brown for

your donation of 
 $5,010.

Supervisor George K
Busse with Jack and

Connie Groat from Elk
Grove Village Farmers
Market. Thank you for

donating $5,000.

Supervisor George K Busse with Lions Club
Members from Elk Grove Village. Thank you for

your donation of $1,000.
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For over 25 years, 
Arden Courts has 
cared for 
individuals living 
with many 
different types  
of dementia.

Visit Arden Courts today 
to see why our experience 
makes a difference.

1940 Nerge Road 

Elk Grove Village, IL 60007

847.534.8815     

arden-courts.org/elkgrove

© 2021 ProMedica Health Syastem, Inc., or its af�liates

We Are The  
Real Estate  

Experts

Gary Lori Johnny
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A SINGLE 

SOURCE 
SOLUTION 
FOR ALL YOUR PRINT 

AND M ARKETING

DIGITAL MARKETING 
SOLUTIONS

CREATIVE SOLUTIONS

DATA MANAGEMENT 
& DEVELOPMENT

DIRECT MAIL 
MARKETING

PRINT PRODUCTION

PROMOTIONAL &  
APPAREL PRODUCTS

FULFILLMENT & 
DISTRIBUTION

WWW. S T E V E N S G R O U P W E B . C O M

John Park | 331-209-2130   jpark@stevensgroupweb.com | 188 Industrial Drive, Suite 428 Elmhurst, IL 60126

Serving the ChiC agol and area for over 30 yearS

Buying all grades of  
ferrous and non-ferrous Metal.

recycling your electronics  
safely and securely.

847-741-4100

72

S
. B

u
sse

 R
d

.

83
Oakton St. 

72

W
eiler Rd.

90

90

E
lm

h
u

rst   R
d

• Recycle your electronics and metal

•  Full-service facility  
“We unload your material for you!” 

•  Competitive prices and great service.

•   We recycle TVs and monitors. 
(recycling fees apply for TV/monitors.)

elk grove township location | truck scale

145 S. Weiler Rd. | Arlington Heights, IL

Mention the egt newsletter, you will receive $5 off the recycling 
fee of each tv/monitor brought in to our arlington heights location.

Elk Grove
 

Chamber of Commerce

Our vision is to promote growth by providing 
opportunities and creating alliances in the 

business community.

Contact us today to be 
a part of the GOA family!

 630.773.2944  www.theGOA.com
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� Published quarterly with complete market coverage in
beautiful full color on glossy stock!

This newsletter has an extended shelf life with 
important information and dates!

�

� With a direct mail distribution of over 44,000,
you will reach every household and business in the area.
That’s a readership of over 96,000 people! 

� Elk Grove Township covers several affluent areas    
including Mount Prospect, Elk Grove Village, Des Plaines,
Rolling Meadows, and Arlington Heights!

� 4,000 businesses within the Elk Grove Township
 receive the newsletter!

� Targeted Audience - No wasted circulation!

� Display advertisers get access to internet advertising on
 the website as well as links to the downloadable version!

Simply the BEST Value for your
advertising dollar in the area!

For more information contact:
John Park - Account Manager

Elk Grove Township
331-209-2130
jpark@stevensgroupweb.com

Elk Grove Township

BUSSE WOODS 

FOREST PRESERVE
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A Note from the Supervisor
Happy New Year! I hope 
2016 proves to be a 
wonderful year for you and 
your family. 2015 was a great 
year for Elk Grove Township 
and I am looking forward to 
another exciting year.

I would like to personally 
thank our generous families 
and members of our business 
community who donated to 

and Snow Angels programs. 
In addition to our holiday programs, we truly appreciate 
all of our donors who keep our food pantry stocked 
throughout the year. We could not help feed individuals 
and families in our township without all of your help.

A large part of our mission at Elk Grove Township is to 
provide a social services safety net. We provide services 
to township residents directly or indirectly through one 
of our partner agencies. In 2015 we have worked hard to 
strengthen relationships with churches, schools, community 
organizations, and the business community in order to leverage 

can help a family meet a housing need. Or there may be a business 
that has an employment opportunity. Alternatively, a church or 
community organization may have an issue the township can assist 
with. To communicate important information about these resources 
we have created community information boards located at our township 
administrative building.

information about jobs, training programs, health resources, and many 

We will be placing all of this community information online in the very near 
future.

Please take time to review this newsletter. It has some great information 
about all of our township services. If you have any questions please feel free to 
contact us anytime.

Sincerely,

Michael H. Sweeney 
Supervisor, Elk Grove Township

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

SAVE THE DATE
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING               TUESDAY, APRIL 12, 2016

Join us at 7:00 PM at the Elk Grove Township Center, 2400 S. 

Arlington Heights Road, Elk Grove, for the Annual Town Meeting 

Real Life, Really Good Residents
When Arlington Heights resident and ICU nurse, Tamara 
Perille, was about to celebrate her 50th birthday, it was a 
cause for celebration.   She decided to have a party, but 

guests were asked to bring non-perishable food items 
to be shared with local residents through the Elk Grove 
Township Food Pantry. Amazingly,   Tamara collected 
over 90lbs of food!  It’s only through the generosity of 
others that the pantry is able to help those in need.  

community and being a Really Good Resident!

Winter 2016

Elk Grove Township Freezes Levy 

for 2016-2017 Daily Herald, December 1, 2015

 ruo fo lla enilmaerts ot gniunitnoc ni tnegilid neeb evah eW“
operations,” said Elk Grove Township Supervisor Mike Sweeney, 

partnerships, which have increased the township’s service reach 

and provided additional avenues to support programs through 

donated items and volunteers.  New programs have been added 

without adding to the tax burden.

A Note from the Supervisor

months are here and I am 
looking forward to family 
barbeques and days at the 
pool with my wife and kids. 
I hope you enjoy time with 
your families!

We have been busy. I am 
excited to announce the 
opening of the Elk Grove 
Township Employment 

open to all township residents. 
If you are looking for work or new opportunities this is a 

great resource. Job counselors can help regardless of your 
skills and experience. Information on the job center is 
included in this newsletter.

end of March. Our goals are to follow our mission, provide 

have continued to freeze property taxes and live within our 
means. Looking to the future the board has discussed a potential 

all township resources under one roof and place property back on 
the tax rolls. Consolidation could result in the relocation of the Elk 

the possible sale or purchase of township property has recently begun 

process is that voters in Elk Grove Township will have direct involvement 
in these decisions. Townships are unique especially on the topic of 
property purchases and sales. State law requires that voters approve these 

process and we look forward to your input. If you would like to be contacted 
directly about when any Special Town Meetings are scheduled please contact 

review it and let us know if you have any questions or suggestions. We value 
your input. Don’t forget about the community resource boards located at our 

programs, community events and resources along with other great information.

Sincerely,

Michael H. Sweeney 
Supervisor, Elk Grove Township

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

Real Life, REALLY Good Residents
Every newsletter, we try to highlight someone who we feel is doing 

at Juliette Low School in Arlington Heights helped to coordinate a 

Pantry.  

the students in the club to discuss the needs of the pantry, 
the necessity of community involvement, and how their 

Club sprang into action and asked their fellow classmates 

and collected boxes and (beautifully decorated) boxes 
of food.  What a wonderful example of compassion 
and caring in our community!  We would not be able 
to serve those in need without wonderful kids like 
those at Juliette Low School. You are ALL really good 
residents! 

Spring 2016

  Coming soon: 

Back to School 
 Bl ast  of f !  
 

  

 

 

 Your $10 donation helps a neighbor make ends meet.

Elk Grove Township Food Pantry works hard to 
ensure that local residents in need of food are 

community, donations are up, but unfortunately, so 

your help!  

Here’s how the program works:   

 From July 1st through September 24th each Meijer store 
partners with a local food pantry during campaigns to ensure 
that all donations generated remain within local communities.

 When you shop at the Meijer at 1301 Meijer Drive in Rolling 
Meadows during their fall campaign, you may choose to donate 
to the Simply Give program.  100% of your donation is given to 

Elk Grove Township to purchase food for the pantry.  Better yet donate $10 between 
September 1st – 3rd and Meijer will double match your donation, which means 
each of your $10 donations will provide $30 of support to the Elk Grove Township 
Food Pantry.

 Instead of determining what food to donate to food pantry partners, 

we can choose whatever we need most.

Please consider donating to Simply Give next time you visit Meijer in Rolling 
Meadows.

GONE III Drive - 
Public Private Partnerships in Action

Jason Tremblay, Tony Maldonado, Ted Breden, Cary Hedrick, Dan Schwellenbach, Stephanie Shparago, Barb Van 
Slambrouck,  Mike Miller, Ollie  Shelky (guest), Grace Popovic, Jim Hodgdon Roger Smith (Not pictured:  Isaac 
Franco, Giuseppe Mastrolonardo, Mike Goodman, Lisa Pruyn, Lisa Menich)

 

GONE III (Greater O’Hare Networking Executives III) heard that there was 
a need in the local high school for healthy snacks for students in low income 
households.  Member sprang into action, contributing single serving packages 

THANK YOU, members of GONE III
GONE III is a non-compete networking group under the umbrella of the GOA (Growth 

meets every Friday morning at the Elk Grove Township building.  If you are interested in 
more information about the group, please contact Jim Hodgdon --JimH@thehbcgroup.co m

Real life, REALLY Good Resident
Without food pantry volunteers, we 
wouldn’t be able to serve as many 
families as we do every month.  

interfacing with the public (and 
gets all the thanks and hugs doled 
out), there are many that work 
behind the scenes that deserve the credit! 
Ken Sanford has been working in our food pantry since 
2013.  As a former postal worker, Ken has participated in 
the postal workers’ food drive for years (and continues to 
help out every year).  He saw the generosity of the residents 
who were able to give and now, working on the other side, 
he sees the need. As our food pantry usage is up, Ken is 

donations, check for expired items, shelve, and bag items.  
He also has been instrumental in the management of 
stock and rotation of items so that what is donated gets 
out to those in need before expiration date.  Amazingly, 
he does all this with a smile and a giving attitude.  He is 
well organized, reliable, and always willing to go the extra 
mile.  We couldn’t do what we do without the generosity 
of time and heart from people like Ken. We couldn’t 
possibly thank him appropriately for all his hours of 
service.  
Ken, YOU are a real life, REALLY good resident.

Summer 2016

 small, specific need often requires just a group of concerned people who care enough to 
make a difference.  That’s exactly what happened when members of GONE III (Greater O’Hare 
Networking Executives III) heard that there was a need in the local high school for healthy 
snacks for students in low income households.  Member sprang into action, contributing single 
serving packages of nuts, granola bars, trail mix, crackers, etc. all to benefit Elk Grove High 
School students in need. These snacks will be distributed through school social workers and 
staff to students in low-income households as need arises during and after school.

!

!

Elk Grove ownship Food Pantry works hard to ensure that local 
residents in need of food are getting assistance. Through the generosity of our community, donations 
are up, but unfortunately, so is our usage. This means that we sometimes run out of essential items 
and must purchase them. Meijer has generously offered to assist us, but we need your help!  

Here’s how the program works:   

Each Meijer store partners with a local food pantry during campaigns to 
ensure that all donations generated remain within local communities.

When you shop at Meijer during their fall campaign, you may choose to 
donate to the Simply Give program.   100% of your donation is given to Elk 
Grove ownship to purchase food for the pantry

Instead of determining what food to donate to food pantry partners, the   program 
allows us the flexibility to choose the grocery items best suited for the families we serve in our 
communities.  Most often, Elk Grove ownship uses these funds to purchase protein sources, but the 
program is flexible enough that we can choose whatever we need most.

ogether, we can help fight local hunger

!

!

A Note from the Supervisor
Since becoming Township  
Supervisor in 2013 I have  
approached each decision and  
every conversation with the same 
goal; How can we strengthen 
public/private partnerships 
in our community? I mention 
public/private partnerships so 

partnerships get to the heart of our 
township mission. We serve as a
conduit that connects community 

resources from individuals, families and businesses with those 
in need. To our taxpayers and donors who trust us to deliver 

 

that make our work possible and rewarding. Please contact us if 
you would like to volunteer or make a donation. In addition, please 
consider patronizing our business donors and advertisers. 

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

Quarterly

Targeted

Audience

Value

Ask about our quarterly postcard programs!  Where you

can get a discounted postage rate!  You can also take

advantage of special “Spotlight” Editorial pages, advertiser

promotions and frequency discounts!

Advertise in the 

ELK GROVE TOWNSHIP

NEWSLETTER

The highly-popular Elk Grove Township Newsletter reaches every household and business in Elk Grove Township.
You can now advertise in this publication to help grow your business and attract new consumers to our area.
Published quarterly each issue is saved until the next one and used as a reference tool, used over and over again.
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550 E. Devon Avenue, Suite 190   •   Itasca, IL 60143 

Securities offered through LPL Financial, member FINRA/SIPC. 

   Bringing Your Entire Picture Together: One Piece at a Time Embolden Wealth Management offers customized strategies to plan for life changes such as retirement, divorce, changes in employment, entering a caregiving role, or experiencing the loss of a loved one. 
 

When you partner with us, we are your advocate. 

 
We know that running a business can be exhilarating but all-consuming. Let us help you protect your family and your business by building a plan that considers your full financial picture. Whether you need assistance with a company sponsored retirement plan such as a 401(k) or SEP IRA, benefits for key employees, or a business continuity plan, we will help tailor a strategy that suits your needs. 
 

 Estate Planning  
 Tax Analysis & Planning  
 Education Planning  
 Beneficiary Assistance  
 Risk Management Strategies     

 We assist you with identifying your retirement goals and objectives as well as review your sources of income during your retirement years. Your income sources include things such as social security, pensions, and your other investments that may provide an income stream to develop your “paycheck” in retirement.  

 At all times when providing financial advice to a client, a CFP® professional must act as a fiduciary, and therefore, act in the best interest of the client.  A CFP® professional has a Fiduciary Duty which consists of a Duty of Loyalty, Duty of Care, and a Duty to Follow Client Instructions.  CFP® professionals understand the complexities of the changing financial climate and are committed to make financial planning recommendations in your best interest      Schedule your       confidential consultation today
        (630) 467-1121  
         www.emboldenwm.com
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Elk Grove Township InElk Grove Township Informationformation
Hours  Monday-Friday Highway Department & Storm Water Issues Board Meetings

 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.        (847) 437-0300 4th Monday of each month, 7:00 p.m.

Phone (voice) (847) 437-0300 Fax         (847) 437-0434 600 Landmeier Road, 

Email   admin@elkgrovetownship.com  Elk Grove Village, IL  60007

�is newsletter is published by
Elk Grove Township
600 Landmeier Road 
Elk Grove Village, IL  60007
Visit our website: www.elkgrovetownship.com
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Why Work with a CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNER™At all times when providing financial advice to a client, a CFP® professional must act as a fiduciary, and therefore, act in the best interest of the client.A CFP® professional has a Fiduciary Duty which consists of a Duty of Loyalty, Duty of Care, and a Duty to Follow Client Instructions.CFP® professionals understand the complexities of the changing financial climate and are committed to make financial planning recommendations in your best interest

Retirement PlanningWe assist you with identifying your retirement goals and objectives as well as review your sources of income during your retirement years.Your income sources include things such as social security, pensions, and your other investments that may provide an income stream to develop your “paycheck” in retirement.

Entrepreneurs & Business OwnersWe know that running a business can be exhilarating but all-consuming. Let us help you protect your family and your business by building a plan that considers your full financial picture. Whether you need assistance with a company sponsored retirement plan such as a 401(k) or SEP IRA, benefits for key employees, or a business continuity plan, we will help tailor a strategy that suits your needs.
Additional Services • Estate Planning • Tax Analysis & Planning • Education Planning • Beneficiary Assistance • Risk Management Strategies


